A Collaborative Project: DLESE Data Services- Facilitating the Development and Effective Use of Earth System Science Data in Education

Workplan for September 2005 through August 2006

The DLESE Data Services (DDS) team will hold the third Data Services Workshop in Tucson, Arizona in the Spring of 2006.  Members of the DDS Team (TERC, Unidata, University of Northern Colorado) will work by emails, teleconferences and one face-to-face planning meeting. We will identify the workshop teams (generally formed around data from identified data providers), coordinate the invitations to the data providers, tool developers, scientists, curriculum developers, and educators, and develop the program.  TERC will lead the planning for the workshop, and will work with the University of Northern Colorado to develop a program that fits with the logistics in Tucson.  The DLESE Program Center will provide the swiki to support the workshop, and DLESE Evaluation Services will conduct the evaluation of the workshop.

The DDS team will also continue to facilitate the work of the Data Access Working Group (DAWG, chair, Anupma Prakash, University of Alaska, Fairbanks) on the issues of how “data” should appear in a digital library, the review criteria and metadata for data, and an Intellectual Commons/Developers Area that would facilitate the development of data rich educational resources and the use of data in educational contexts.  This effort will be conducted mainly by email and phone.  We also plan to hold a face-to-face DAWG meeting in March 2006.

TERC will have lead responsibility to complete a report on the outcomes of the Data Services Workshops. They will also continue follow-up efforts with the participants of the 2005 Data Services Workshop and the 2006 Data Services workshop to facilitate the completion of as many of the Earth Exploration Toolbook chapters started at those workshops as possible.

University of Northern Colorado will lead in the logistical organization of the 2006 Data Services Workshop.  UNC will also conduct a needs assessment related to data availability in DLESE. They will work with the DAWG, DDS team, and DLESE Program Center toward establishing a framework for connecting geoscience data with DLESE resources.  A graduate student will assist with this effort.

Unidata will assume the leadership role for technical aspects of the workshops and DAWG meetings.  In particular, Unidata staff will serve as liaisons to the THREDDS technical and user communities. Unidata will also host the 2006 DAWG meeting.

The above activities are the same as described when our project was originally funded.  In the third year, we will also conduct an additional effort to complete all of the Earth Exploration Toolbook chapters started at the 2004 Data Services Workshop. The first DLESE Data Services Workshop was held in May 2004 at the University of New Hampshire.  At that workshop we had 10 teams working to begin the development of Earth Exploration Toolbook chapters.  In this additional task, we will use EET team expertise to complete these chapters.  We will also conduct a pedagogical and scientific review, field test, and a telecon-online teacher professional development workshop for each of these chapters.  

